Building and Grounds March 2020 Meeting
Members in attendance
Pat Seegers, Paul Kronschnabel, Mike Chilson, Paul Tabat, Mary Daniel

All the possible projects list that was sent to Finance Committee was reviewed again with the number one priority attention being given to the asphalt driveway for the campus.

Both bids were reviewed. The parking lot has several areas that have serious issues that crack filling will not fix. They need cutting out the area and replacing the asphalt There are priority areas identified. We are recommending we stay ahead of the structural issues.

We will wait to hear from Finance Committee to see how this can go forward. Mary will meet with both companies to walk the project.

No 2 on the list, The scupper replacement by the back door of the kitchen. We have had a "mild" winter and we are thankful. This needs to be addressed now. Dave Strobel has secured an estimate for 2,000.00 or so, This is an estimate only. The contractor did a quick on site in not the best weather.

Spring cleanup and replanting of roses and possibly some trees. Spring/Summer will tell us how many more ash trees will need to be removed and replaced. The "Weed Ministers" are ready. Garden calendar has a note to cut the grasses in the parking lot islands back as soon as the weather permits.

The Gathering Place walls really need to be repainted and repaired. It has been 15 years and it is time.

Everyday Stewardship, Lent 11, Carrying the Cross was discussed. Stations of the Cross at St. Bruno are well attended. Our church design works well for people who are not able to get around well.

Thank you everyone for what you do for our St. Bruno Parish. Mary

Be well, be safe and stay in touch with each other.